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PARENTS AND COMMUNITY MEMBERS - 
 

 I cannot thank you all enough for the support and enthusiasm you 
have shown in passing our school bond to renovate and construct a K-8 
campus for our children.  We are so fortunate to have such a supporting 
community, and are excited to take on this work for the future of our district. 
 

WHAT YOU CAN EXPECT IN THE FIRST YEAR- 
 From now, until approximately May of 2019, the district will enter into 
the “planning” stages of our renovation and construction of the elementary 
campus.  This will be a collaborative process, with community members 
participating, in both the Bond Oversight Committee and the Design Team.  
There will not be many visible signs of progress until we begin to move the 
earth around in the Spring of 2019.  In an effort to keep you as informed as 
you would like to, we will be regularly updating our bond tab on the NVSD 
website, under the facilities tab.  
 This summer we will be preparing the NVSD portfolio for the sale of 
our bonds and completing all of the prescribed requirements to access our $4 
million grant.  

 This work, renovating and constructing a K-8 facility, is a very large 
undertaking for our district.  We are so thankful for the opportunity to expand 
the offerings for our students!  Thank you Nestucca Valley School District 
community! 

This school year we will be saying goodbye to four longtime NVSD 
employees.  Many of you in the community may have attended school, while 
these individuals worked to make school a great place for you.  Teri Butler, 
Jose Hernandez, Mary Groves and Sherri Finnel will all be retiring this year.  If 
we were to add up all of their years of service, it would total over 100 years.  
Think of all of the students’ lives that these professionals have had an impact 
upon.  They will be missed! 

I hope each of you has a restful and Vitamin D filled summer.  We will 
see each of you in September 2018!   

  
Misty Wharton 

Superintendent/Elementary Principal  

Nestucca Valley School District  

503 392 3194 Ext 302  
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What a Whirlwind of a Year! 

This has been a fun-filled, exciting, sometimes a little crazy, but never boring year. I consider it a privilege to get to work 

with your kids, and have enjoyed my time as their principal. 

I wanted to let you know that we will have a Summer School program going on for students who need to make up some 

credits to get back on track for graduation, or want to become eligible to play sports. Our summer school session will begin 

July 30th and will run through August 16th, Monday through Thursday from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. Transportation will be 

provided by the school district, as will lunch. We will have specific plans set up geared to help each individual get the most 

of the time that he or she possibly can. If you have any questions about summer school, please give me a call at (503) 392-

3194 x101.  

Registration for next year will be August 13th through the 15th. The first two days will be from 1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m., and the 

last day will be from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. We are also working on providing Online Registration. This will include both new 

students and returning students. However, if you are interested in completing registration online, you must have a 

ParentVue account. If you don’t have a ParentVue account, please contact Robin at (503) 392-3194 x100 to set one up. 

ParentVue is also a great way to keep track of your child’s grades, attendance, behavior, etc.  

Again, I have had a lot of fun with your children this year. I do look forward to summer, as we all do, but I also look forward 

to the next year. I get excited about improvements to make and watching the kids get involved in activities. Kids who are 

involved in any extracurricular activity in school (clubs, drama, music, speech or sports), as a general rule, are 20% more 

likely to have a better grades higher test scores than those students who don’t participate in an extracurricular activity. 

Students who are involved in activities outside of school are also 22% more like to earn a Bachelor’s degree or higher. 

Knowing these statistics, I encourage your kids to get involved. We are a small community. By getting involved, they become 

part of another family and make friends and have the support of a whole other group of individuals. They meet youth from 

other schools and make possible lifelong friends. We have many opportunities for our kids, but for now…have a great 

summer! 

Ken Richwine 

Principal 

Nestucca Junior Senior High School  

Nestucca Valley School District participates in the National 

School Lunch Program (NSLP) and School Breakfast Program 

(SBP). Students may be eligible to receive Free or Reduced 

breakfast and lunch. 
  

Nestucca Valley School District can not participate in the Special 

Milk Program while operating the NSLP and SBP. Any student who 

purchases an individual milk, regardless of their meal eligibility, 

will be charged $.50 for the milk. 
  
If you have any questions regarding this notice, 
please contact Liz Kellow at the District Office.     
503-392-3194, Ext. 401. 

Substitute bus drivers are needed, with a starting 

wage of $14.63 per hour.  These drivers are 

needed quite often, so this is fairly steady work. If 

you are interested in finding out more information, 

please contact Bob Hurliman at (503) 392-3194 

Thank You For All of Your Hard Work and Dedication! 

Nestucca Junior Senior High is losing four employees at the end of this school year. Mary Groves (our technology teacher), Jose’ 

Hernandez (our head custodian), Teri Butler (one of our instructional assistants) and Taileigh Prickett (our counselor.) The first three will 

be retiring and Taileigh will be moving down  to North Bend. We just wanted to thank each one of them for all of the countless hours they 

have spent with our students and helping make this a great place to work. Thank you Mary, Jose’, Teri and Taileigh. We will miss you! 
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Activities Calendar 
Friday, June 1st 

End of Day Assembly 
Nestucca Games Closing Ceremony 
Summer Girls Basketball Practice 3:30-5:00  

Monday, June 4th 

Summer Girls Basketball Practice 3:30-5:00 
8th Grade Field Trip 
Move Up Day for 6th graders  

Tuesday, June 5th 

High School Band Tour 
Blood Drive 11:30-4:30  

Wednesday, June 6th 

Baccalaureate 7:00 pm 

Field Day 8-12:00  
 

Thursday, June 7th  

Jr High trip to OMSI w/ living skills 

Senior Awards 7pm 
 

Friday, June 8th  

Graduation 7pm 

Monday, June 11th 

Summer Girls Basketball Games 4-8pm 

Board Meeting 6pm 
 

Tuesday, June 12th 

Jr High trip to Japanese and Portland Rose Gardens 

Wednesday, June 13th  

Last Day of School  

8th Grade Promotion 9am 
 

Thursday, June 14th 

Teacher Workday  

Saturday, June 23rd 

OSU Wrestling Camp 

Sunday, June 24th 

OSU Wrestling Camp 

Monday, June 25th- Friday, June 29th 

Slug Soup Art Camp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS OF NESTUCCA VALLEY  

SCHOOL DISTRICT CHILDREN 

The NVSD administrative  team is looking to fill four seats on 

the 21 Century Site Council.  If you are interested in serving 

on a committee that supports the work of the NVSD 

leadership team, please contact Ken Richwine, Misty 

Wharton or Megan Kellow by phone or email.     
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NJSHS Music 
Nestucca Junior High Choir performed outstandingly well at the District 3 Middle School Choir Festival. This festival is a 
non—competitive but scored event.  
 
The students were commended on their “nice tone,” “engaged faces” and “professional look and on-stage demeanor” 
by the judge, Steve Peter, who did a brief workshop with them after the performance. 
 
Mrs. Serven is really pleased with how the students did, especially regarding their improvement. She emphasized to 
the group that music performance at festival is not about “beating another group” but rather for sharing quality music 
performances and for self-improvement, both as individual musicians and as a performing group. Last year’s score was 
excellent, at an 80, and they improved to 89 this 
year, something they can be very proud of.  
 
To receive the positive comment about facial 
expression while performing is actually something 
we have worked hard on, from grades 7-12, chorally. 
Receiving that positive comment was a first, and 
that, along with good tone and professionalism, is a 
good achievement and recognition of a high 
standard of performance, which is our ultimate goal. 

Nestucca Jr/Sr High Spring Concert went very well. 
The special feature was a full screen film created 
and timed by Mrs. Serven's husband, to go along 
with the HS Band's performance of Gustav Holst's 

"Themes from The 
Planets"--while the gym went dark, students used stand lights to perform the celestial 
piece. All four of our performing groups did very well that night! 
 
Music a'la Carte took place just one week after the Spring 
Concert, and performers were excellent. They included several 
good singers, a song-writer (Aiden Jenema) who performed his 
own piece with vocals and guitar, and a hilarious skit 
performed by Mariah Hallock and Co. The show was MC'd by 
junior Ian Anderson and senior Mariah Hallock.  Mrs. Serven 
has made plans with Mr. Foster to incorporate 2019 Music a'la 
Carte (aka "Spring Talent Show") into the Nestucca Games next 
year! Stay tuned for details, and students can be thinking now 
about what they might perform! 

 
On June 9th, Mrs Serven and 2018 graduate Mariah Hallock performed "Amazing Grace" a 
cappella at the beach for the 2018 Blessing of the Fleet. Mrs. Serven's father, Archie 
Schenck, is on the Dory Memorial Wall at Cape Kiwanda.  
 

NHS Track 

We were able to get 7 athletes to the State Track Meet at Hayward Field.  Many were first 
timers, so the experience will help them in future competitions. Joe Wilkinson and Ben 

Hurliman were District Champions (3000 and javelin, respectively).  Also qualifying for State 
were Laurynn Dunn (Triple Jump), Shamilee Chatelain (javelin), Rachel Whittles (3000 and 

1500), and Jonathan Winesburgh (pole vault).  Ben also qualified in triple jump, and Joe 1500.  
Shamilee was our lone medalist, taking 7th in her event.    
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2018 Nestucca Softball 

Nestucca Softball finished the season with an impressive 11 wins!  The 
girls won 7 of their last 9 games including a thriller against Vernonia in 

the league playoffs.  NHS beat Vernonia 6-5 at Pacific University on 

5/16/18 to move them one game closer to the State Playoffs.  The 
second game of the night, the girls took on Gaston in another great 

game, but couldn’t hang on to the lead and lost 9-10 in a hard fought 7 
inning game.  Overall it was a successful season for the girls.  The team 

graduated 3 players, Becca Menefee, Dakota Logan, and Kayla Cross.  
With a large returning group for next year, and a promising incoming 

freshman class, the team looks to start the season out hot and continue 

winning softball games! Go Bobcats! 
 

All League Award Recipients left to right:  Olivia Leslie, Honorable Mention; Shamilee Chatelain, 1st Team All League; Brooklyn McKillip, Honorable 

Mention; Dakota Logan, Second Team All League; Becca Menefee, Second Team All League 
 

 

NHS Baseball Has a Successful Year! 

The 2018 Baseball Season was a fun-filled season. Nestucca has always had a strong baseball program and we continued that 

tradition once again. The team had an overall record of the team was 16-7-1, with an 8-4 League record. 

Nestucca had a little bit of a rough break as far as the State Playoffs are concerned, as all leagues in the state get to take three 

teams into the state playoffs…except for our league. We only get to take two. Nestucca’s off season schedule was filled with tough 

teams, so that the team improved. Several of those other teams went into the state playoffs. Our league happened to have three of 

the strongest teams in the state, and Nestucca just fell short during district playoffs. Coach Ken Richwine is very proud of the team 

though, because as hard as it was, they did not once place blame or point fingers at one another. They rallied together and shared 

their disappointment as a team. And, they are still a team. These boys are so close that they are really a family, and always will be. 

Six of our starting nine players received All-League awards. Noah Chatelain and Gabe Garcia were Honorable Mention. Ben Hurliman 

was Second Team, and Wyatt Link, Mitchell Richwine and Cole Strober were named First Team All League. Mitchell and Cole were then 

named Second Team All-State. Cole was then selected to play in the All-State Baseball series the weekend of June 9th and 10th. He got 

to play in all three games and showed off his talent. All of these boys work hard to get better, even in the off season. Mitchell and 

Cole will be playing American Legion out of Newport this summer. If you would like to catch a game, they play in Newport, Salem, 

Corvallis, Portland, Hood River and Southern Oregon. You can find their schedule on ballcharts.com. Search for Mid-Coast Dungies.  

We have some great young players coming up, so Coach Richwine, Coach Sisco and Coach Kiser all look forward to next year. 



 

6 

Diane Wilkinson, Director 

30720 US 101 S. 

Hebo, OR 97122 

(503) 392-4449 

www.nvelc.com  

It’s starting to look a lot like SUMMER at the Nestucca Valley Early Learning Center! We are so grateful for all of 
the families who choose us to be a part of their early education, and are looking forward to another successful 
year and a “whole new batch” of families! 
  
The Nestucca Valley Head Start Graduation and Family BBQ was a 
hit! Thank you to all of the staff and families who put in the time and 
effort to make this day a success. Congratulations to the 12 
graduates who will be at the “big” school next year! We will miss 
you! 
 
Applications for the Head Start program are accepted year-round. 
You can call the center to pick one up, or get one on-line: http://
nworheadstart.org/headstart-app.html There are only a few slots remaining, but we always keep a waiting list, 
so don’t hesitate to get your application in! This is a high quality, holistic approach to early learning and family 
engagement, and you don’t want to miss the opportunity to be a part of it! Call 503-392-4449 x2 or 
email dwilkinson@nworheadstart.org  if you have any questions, or want to set up a time to meet! 
  
The NVELC Preschool will be wrapping up another great year on June 14th! Thank you to Teacher Lorena for your 
flexibility this year! If you are interested in registering your child for the 2018/19 school year, please call 503-392
-4449 x1 or email info@nvelc.com 
  
The child care side will be here all summer, so watch for fun activities going on! While we may have wait lists in 
the infant/toddler classroom(s), we also have a wait list that you can sign up for. Go to our website 
at www.nvelc.com for rate information and enrollment documents.and all year long!  

Lastly, don’t forget our biggest fundraiser of the year- the Pacific City Beach Challenge!!! Sunday, August 12th, 
come join us for a fun run on the beach (kids run, as well!), some post-race beverages provided by the Pelican 
Brewing Company, and purchase some raffle tickets for really cool items donated by local businesses! We have 
been a 501c3 Non-Profit organization since 1991. We have fundraisers and also attempt to write grants to keep 
our rates reasonable and affordable for families in South Tillamook County. Thank you to all of the sponsors and 
individuals who support us, and to our Board of Directors, who volunteer their time on this race! 
 

Join us for the 9th Annual Pacific City Beach Challenge!  

Sunday, August 12th 
 

Sign up today at: https://runsignup.com/Race/OR/PacificCity/BeachChallenge 

http://nworheadstart.org/headstart-app.html
http://nworheadstart.org/headstart-app.html
mailto:dwilkinson@nworheadstart.org
mailto:info@nvelc.com
http://www.nvelc.com/
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What is Double Up Food Bucks? 

 
Each summer Food Roots facilitates Double Up Food Bucks at farmers markets across the county. 

Double Up Food Bucks (previously known as SNAP Match) is an incentive program that provides low-
income households who receive Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) benefits with a 
one-to-one match to purchase locally grown fruits and vegetables at farmers markets. Each week a 

participant is edible for up to a $10 match to spend on extra in produce. This is a program that 
support our community in many ways by supporting food insecure families in purchasing more fresh 
foods, while local farmers gain new customers and increase their profits, and more federal assistance 

dollars stay in our local economy. 

 

For the past five years, Food Roots has been coordinating this program across our county. In 

Tillamook County there is a farmers market in Manzanita, Tillamook, Pacific City and Neskowin. All 

four markets in Tillamook County participate in a SNAP Matching program. Over the course of this 

program Food Roots has recorded $36,306.00 of revenue generated at our local farmers markets as a 

result of SNAP and DUFB sales. If you wish to support or learn more about this program please 

visit foodrootsnw.org or stop by our office on 113 Main Street, Tillamook, OR. 

http://foodrootsnw.org/

